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COUNCIL CORNER 

 

******************************************************************* 
SCHEDULE OF EVENTS FOR AUGUST 2020 

 

 Normally, our schedule is as set forth below. However, due to the Coranavirus 
pandemic all such meetings are considered cancelled unless we are otherwise notified. 
Some of the meetings may be carried out as a “virtual” type meeting over the internet 
using our computers for communication.  
 
 It is intended that a Council Meeting (General Membership Meeting) will occur on 
the internet on August 6 at 7:00 PM. The link “Go to Meeting” on our website 
(http://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/?CNO=7613) sets forth this announcement.  

 

DATE EVENT    

8/03/2020, Tues CHOC Meeting 7:00 PM – Christopher Hall 
8/05/2020, Thurs Mass & Council Meeting 7:00 PM – Christopher Hall 
8/07/2020, Sat Monthly Rosary 4:25 PM - Church 

8/12/2020, Thurs Assembly Meeting 7:00 PM – Christopher Hall 
8/19/20, Thurs 1st Degree 7:00 PM – Christopher Hall 

8/19/2020, Wed Chapter Meeting  
8/26/2020, Thurs Council Business Meeting  7:00 PM – Christopher Hall  

 
 
 



******************************************************************* 
COUNCIL 7613 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS 

 

 On Thursday, July 23, the following listed officers were installed (a 
“virtual installation process”) for Fiscal year 2020-2021. District Deputy Will 
Torres officially participated in carrying out the   installation. 
 

COUNCIL 7613 OFFICERS 
    Chaplain    Father Kevin Ryan 
    Grand Knight   SK Bill Faucher 
    Deputy Grand Knight  Mark Kelly 
    Financial Secretary        Frank Eldridge 
    Chancellor    SK Sal Scalia 
    Recorder    Geronimo Diaz 
    Treasurer    SK Richard Lee 
    Advocate    SK Ed Garcia 

Warden    SK Gary Richmond   
Inside Guard   Wayne Hartman 

    Outside Guard   SK Pete Peterson    
    1st Year Trustee                     SK Andy Totah 

   2nd Year Trustee             SK Jon Klauenberg 
            3rd Year Trustee   SK Ysau Flores    
    Lecturer    Eugene Topacz 
 

******************************************************************* 
GET TO KNOW YOUR BROTHER KNIGHTS BETTER 

 

SK Bill Faucher says he is very proud to be the Grand Knight of 
Council 7613. Several Knights said they didn’t know much about him so 
we will now provide some good news regarding our new Grand Knight, 
SK Bill Faucher.   

His father was in the Air Force and stationed at Johnson AFB 
Japan when Bill was born in 1949. Johnson AFB was a part of the 
Tachikawa air base in Tokyo. Bill was the oldest of 7 kids. As a kid he 
went with the family and lived in places such as Rome, NY; Syracuse, 
NY; Colorado Springs, CO; Sherman, Tx; Margate, England; Ramstein, 
Germany; and Westhampton Beach NY. In 1967, after graduating from 
Westhampton Beach HS he went to a prep school (Millard School) in 
Bandon Ore. While he was there his parents moved on to Phoenix Az.  



 He lived in Phoenix for about 2 months between completing 
Millard and starting at the Unites States Air Force Academy in 1968. He 
graduated from the Academy(Zoo) in 1972; married the love of his life, 
Kathy; and attended pilot training at Laughlin AFB in the beautiful 
Queen City of Del Rio, Tx.  

 

He spent 4 years at Laughlin AFB City as he became an instructor 
pilot after graduation. His two girls, Jacqueline and Danielle were born 
there. After 4 yrs in Del Rio he was sent to Alaska and lived in Eagle 
River. He was flying the T-33 there and absolutely loved that state.  

 

Next on the agenda was training in Tucson, Az to learn to fly the  
A-10 Warthog, and then off to England. Kathy and he lived in an old 
house in the town of Saxmundhan in the province of East Anglia. More 
gorgeous country and we loved the history.  

 

Then it was off to Ramstein AFB in Germany to be a staff puke. He 
hadn’t been to a headquarters yet to pay his dues.  After 2 years he 
managed to get sent to F-16 school in Tampa Fla and then back to 
Germany to Hahn AB. Now closed it is called Frankfurt West airport.  
He thinks that Ryan Air is the predominant carrier there. He and his 
wife Kathy thoroughly enjoyed their time in the Hunsruck part of 
Germany and became big fans of Moselle Reisling.  

 

Their house was very close to Zell, Germany which is on the 
Moselle. Zeller Schartzkatze wine is one of their more famous products 
(but not the best).  After three years of joy in Germany he took off to 
Misawa Japan to fly the F-16 there.  

 

His son, William, was born at Clark AB in the Phillipines while Bill 
served at Misawa. Kathy got a special 2100 mile trip to the hospital for 
this. This was just before Mt Pinatubo blew and closed the place.  The 
next stop, after almost 4 yrs at Misawa was San Antonio, Texas where 
he finally retired.  

 

He started serving the church when he lived in England with his 
folks. He was an Alter Server who learned the Latin responses with a 
Latin speech record (33 1/3rd RPM, Long Play) so he could be a good 
server and beat the priest...was always a competition between alter 



servers and the priest about how fast and correct you could make the 
response. 

 

 His mother was active in all the parishes they were in so, 
therefore, he was also active. While living in NY, Vatican II took place so 
he was the first lector for the church. He always remained active in the 
church and twice was a parish council president overseas. He has served 
primarily as a Lector and Lay Eucharistic Minister and here at St 
Marks he joined the choir which he enjoys immensely.  

 

Serving is really a major part of his life and today he enjoys helping 
with Guadalupe Home and Habitat for Humanity. He joined the Knights 
in 2001. He served as Treasurer for 3 years, and Deputy for 1 year.   

He does not have any real hobbies that he is dedicated to. He enjoys 
music immensely and at one time played clarinet and tenor sax. It would 
be a steep climb for him to get back that proficiency.   

While flying he got tagged with a nickname, FOOSH. Sometimes he 
will sign an email that way out of an old habit.    

He says that he is looking forward to these next couple of years 
towards helping to keep Council 7613 vibrant as ever by serving our 
parish and one another. 
******************************************************************* 

ASSEMBLY 3018 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS 
 

    The following listed officers are now installed for the fiscal year 2020-2021. 
    Faithful Navigator  PGK/SK Ysau Flores 
    Faithful Comptroller  SK Steven J. Marques Sr. 
    Faithful Friar   MSGR Kevin Ryan 
    Faithful Captain   SK Carroll C. DeVore 
    Faithful Admiral   Terence P. Vlach 
    Faithful Purser   SK Roger Mays 
    Faithful Pilot   SK Leo Whitley 
    Faithful Scribe   SK Raymond Paige 
    Inner Sentinel            SK A. C. Rogers 
    Outer Sentinel            SK Ronald F. Nrncir 
    One Year Trustee.  SK Herbert Peterson 
    Two Year Trustee  SK Ralph Sirois 
    Three Year Trustee      James A. Matz 
    Color Corps Commander SK Bob Parrotte 



******************************************************************* 
WORK THAT GOES ON 

 

Although the coranavirus pandemic is keeping most of us at home 
instead of carrying out the various functions of our Knights of Columbus 
Council, a huge thank you to all the brothers (shown below) that came out 
and brought in and organized the much needed firewood on Saturday, May 
2.  Their work was completed by 10:30 AM. 
 
  SK Bill Faucher      SK Ed Garcia      Chris Gill & son 
  SK Pete Peterson      SK Richard Lee      SK Sal Scalia 
  Randy Schulze & son    Mark Kelly 
      
         
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 


